
150
th

 Anniversary of the Diocese 

Vigil Prayer Service, March 2, 2018 

Do you have a child (high school age) in your family or know 

someone that would like to participate in the Vigil Prayer 

service celebrating the 150
th

 Anniversary of the Diocese?  This 

will include a live enactment of the Sorrowful Mysteries of the 

Rosary and will take place at Holy Name of Jesus Church here in 

Harrisburg beginning at 7:00 pm on March 2, 2018.  Fr. Joshua 

Brommer and Rich Groff have written a script and we plan to have a 

tableau style performance in which adults read the narration while 

young people enact the meditations.  Similar in many ways to the Living Way of the Cross.   

Ms. Lauren Shuyler from Lebanon Catholic has agreed to serve as the director and Mrs. Helen 

McMonagle has agreed to direct the music.  I am asking that you consider helping with this 

important opportunity for the young Church in our area.  This would involve helping us recruit 

teens to participate.  Please consider prioritizing teen spirituality over theatrical background, this 

should be considered prayer rather than acting.   

This cast call is for the main characters/roles only (attached).  Please be sure that the teen knows 

that he/she must be able to attend all rehearsals.   

Monday, February 5  Diocesan Center, Room 103, 5:00 – 8:30 pm (light dinner provided) 

Saturday, February 24  Holy Name Main Church, 10:00 to 3:00 pm (lunch provided) 

Wednesday, February 28 Diocesan Center, Room 103, 5:00 – 8:30 pm (light dinner provided) 
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Office for Youth and Young Adult Ministry 
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